## Bay Area Genealogical Society General Meeting Minutes Friday, February 26, 2010

President Tina Chatham called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Jeanine Lawrence welcomed everyone to the meeting. Because February is "love month", she read from the "Love Chapter" of the *Bible*. She read 1 Corinthians 13: 1-8 & 13 from the *Amplified Bible* and led us in a prayer.

Lewis Jarman, Sergeant-at-Arms, led us in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America and the Pledge to the Texas Flag.

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS:**

- 1. The new Yearbooks are available tonight. See Susie Ganch for a copy.
- 2. We need articles for the Quarterly.
- 3. Visit the BAGS Boutique to purchase a BAGS Cookbook or a BAGS Tote bag.
- 4. We need your "Five Generation Charts". If you haven't turned yours in, please do so.
- 5. The next BAGS Bus Trip will be on Wednesday, March 10 to Galveston to see the exhibit at Moody Gardens entitled "Forgotten Gateway: Coming to America through Galveston Island" "Ellis Island of the South".
- 6. A program on genealogy titled "Who Do You Think You Are?" will be presented Friday, March 5 on NBC at 7:00 p.m. Central Standard Time.
- 7. Genealogical events conducted by the Clayton Library and Clayton Library Friends are: (1) March 26<sup>th</sup> "Snowbird School" Registration is required and may be accomplished by calling the library at (832) 393-2600 (2) March 27<sup>th</sup> Dick Eastman Seminar. Go to <a href="https://www.claytonlibraryfriends.org">www.claytonlibraryfriends.org</a> to get more information and download the registration form.
- 8. On Friday, March 26<sup>th</sup>, our next general meeting, Dick Eastman will present a program entitled "Putting the Genes in Genealogy" at 7:00 p.m.
- 9. The Emily Croom Seminar is coming May 1. Watch your Newsletter and e-mail for more information.
- 10. There are brochures for the Federation of Genealogical Societies on the back table.
- 11. Be sure to pick up your Quarterlies if you haven't done so.
- 12. Tina thanked everyone for donating to the BAGS Basket.

Susie Ganch introduced the speaker, Bruce Lockett, who presented a program on "Current Marine Salvage Projects."

Tina had the visitors introduce themselves: Mr. Lavern Lenaburg, Mrs. Carol Lenaburg, Janet Sikkenga, Pate, Jim McClane III, and Polly Swerdlin.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Leonard Martin

**Recording Secretary**